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Attendance Stars for last week are 

KS1...2CA with 98.7%                                     

and KS2... 5HT with 100%   

FANTASTIC! 

 

Stars of the Week!    

                        

Blue Class Layla Shorter/   

   Max Hounsell 

Green Class Teddy Hodgson   

Yellow Class  Freya Bell 

1ST   Chloe Bedford 

1AS   Hugo Morgan 

1JF   Whole Class 

2G/B  Isabelle Barnes 

2CA   Amy Harlow 

2EL   Freddie Hammond    

3DS   Olivia Crysell    

3F/C  Thomas Howard 

3KO   Harry Rixon 

4TA   Hollie Mae Elmes  

4CF   Harry Kalaydjian 

4LS   Oliver Church  

5CS   James Hodge/Brandon  

   Large/Ellie Darvill       

5HR   Ronnie Cooper   

5HT   Thomas Harris 

Diary Dates ….  

Dinner Menu B 

Saturday 30th June—PAGWPS Camping Night. 

Wednesday 4th July—7pm—Year 2/3 Transition 

Meeting for parents 

Thursday 5th July—7pm—Year R/Year 1 Transi-

tion Meeting for parents 

Friday 6th July—Taster session for New Reception 

children to stay and play without parents. Parents 

are invited to afternoon tea. 

Play Buddy of the Week—Freddie Hammond 

Play Leader of the Week – Hayden Marsh 

On Friday 22nd June Reception children were sur-

prised with a visit from Fire Fighters and a Fire En-

gine. The children had a brilliant morning and learnt 

lots about how the fire service helps us which tied 

into our topic of ‘People who help us’. The highlight 

of the visit was each child getting a go at using the 

hose which they all said was ‘really powerful’. The 

children then 

got the oppor-

tunity to sit 

inside a fire 

engine. A huge 

thank you to 

Mr Fenwick 

and the crew 

from Rayleigh 

Fire Station.  

Staff News…. 

For September we welcome new Class Teachers Miss 

White (4LS), Miss McGuire (1JM), Mr Cordon (2JC), 

Mr Banks (5JB) and Mrs Jones who will be supporting  

KS2 with SEN. 

Mr Seaman will be working for the Local Authority 

for three days per week supporting sport within oth-

er schools in the county and two days at Grove 

Wood supporting sport within school. 

We will say a fond farewell to Miss Seaman, who will 

be joining Runwell Primary School in Wickford in 

September as Deputy Headteacher. 

 We wish her all the best in her new role. 



Thinking of trying a new sport?                                                                                                                                                        

….See our Club Links. 

 Garon Park Golf Club Tel: 01702 

601701                                           

Website: http://

www.garonparkgolf.co.uk/    

Rayleigh Town Archery Club 

Tel: 07860 736610.                       

Website http://

www.rayleightownarcheryclub.com/ 

Well Done…..On Sunday 24th June Ryan 
achieved his Year 6 Challenge of walking 10 miles  to 

raise funds for Brainstrust. He also incorporated 
the baking challenge into his fund raising by     

baking cakes for his mum to sell at work raising 

£34 alone. He has raised a fantastic £380 which may 
still increase. The money raised is for a very worthy 

cause that has helped Ryan's dad and his family 
over the past few years. He had been doing      

several training walks in preparation.  

If you would like to donate, his link is                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/jane-trinnaman2. 

Thank you …. I want to say a mas-

sive thank you to everyone who sup-

ported my cake sale on Saturday. I 

managed to raise an amazing £517 

for St Luke’s Hospice in Basildon. I 

can’t thank you enough for the sup-

port you have all shown me.  I am 

really looking forward to presenting 

the cheque to St 

Luke’s as I think they 

will be very happy.  I 

would also like to 

thank Olivia in 5HT as 

she helped me all day.  

Thank you everyone.                    

Holly in Year 6 

FINISHING DATES FOR CLUBS 

MONDAY                                       FINISH DATE 

Yr1/2 Mini Tennis                                                      16th July 

Green Power/ Netball/Yr 1 / 2 Dance               9th July  

TUESDAY 

Year 3 / 4 Football /Year 2 Dance/Year5 / 6 Cricket                   3rd July                

Rec Skipping/Mine craft/Year 3/ 4 Choir/Sewing/ Art             3rd July 

WEDNESDAY 

Year 2 Choir/Year 3 /Year 4Construction /Year 5 / 6 Football      4th July 

KS2 Street dance/ Year 1 / 2 Football/ Year 1 /2 Construction    4th July 

Puzzle Club                           4th July  

THURSDAY 

KS2 Musical Dance/Year 5 Drama Club/                                    5th July 

Year 4 Colouring Club                  5th July 

Year 3 /4 Futsal   (Has now finished) 

FRIDAY 

Year 1 /2 Multisport/Bird of Prey/ Year 1/ 2 Football/                13th July 

Year 5/ 6 Badminton/ Year 4 Netball/ Year 1/ 2 Volleyball         13th July  

District Sports Practice – Monday 2nd July, Weds 4th July, Fri 6th July 

  

Tennis…..The Year 2 Tennis team went to the 

Deanes School on Wednesday 27th June to com-

pete in the Tennis Festival. We played against 

teams from Riverside Primary and Leigh Beck Pri-

mary as well as having some skills sessions. The 

team was Matthew King, Noah Marklew, Daniel 

Brocklehurst, Teddy D’Arcy, Ami Hines, Lilly 

Naylor, Scarlett Bishop and Emmeline Franklin. 

They all played brilliantly and were a credit to the 

school. Well done Team!!!  

Cricket…..Credit to the Cricket Team who attend-

ed the County Finals at Billericay Cricket Club on 

Tuesday and faced some tough competition on a 

very hot day. The children thoroughly enjoyed the 

day. 

Congratulations                                           

to the Year 3/4 Gym-

nastics Team who 

participated in the 

County Finals at Ba-

sildon Sporting Vil-

lage yesterday and 

were thrilled to be 

placed second in the 

County. This means 

that they go on to 

the Regional Finals in 

Luton in a few weeks 

time.      

Fantastic! 

PAGWPS AGM Meeting will take 

place in the Family Learning Room 

on Monday 9th July at 2.30pm. 

Please try and attend as this is an 

important meeting.                                                           

Pre-Loved sale and Adventure Island 

and Marsh Farm tickets will be on 

sale outside the school on 12th July 

at 2.45pm. 

http://www.garonparkgolf.co.uk/
http://www.garonparkgolf.co.uk/
http://www.rayleightownarcheryclub.com/
http://www.rayleightownarcheryclub.com/





















